

### **In Attendance**

Principal: Judith Goldberg

Staff: Lilly Catrisiotis

Support: Darlene Vescio

Attendees: Aleksandra Vald, Amanda Morra, Elena Nikolaenko, Gav Givon, Jacqueline Getfield, Naomi Fogel, Sefi Chassid, Sivan Gershanov, Tim Li, Vahid Asili, Velupillai Arulesan

### **Welcome – 18:30**

- Introduce Darlene Vescio (DECE) as the support person representative on the council

### **Minutes – 18:35**

- A motion to make an amendment to the previous meeting minutes was moved towards the end of the council meeting at 19:35
- Approval of the amended minutes also took place at 19:35

### **Fundraiser Report – 18:40**

- 69 boxes sold to date with 1 day remaining
- Roughly \$624 raised to date, after subtracting the school cash online fee
- A final tweet to be sent out for the fund raiser, include direct hyperlink to the school cash online page
- Card vendor to add \$50 based on sales amount
  
- **Motion:** to run a second fund raiser before the new year (Amanda Morra)  
Seconded by Gav Givon
- Flower sale fundraiser, poinsettia can be a good option
- Judith to introduce Amanda to a second flower store
- Elena to help with the flyer to market the results of the first fund raiser

### **Treasurer's Report – 18:50**

- Opening balance of \$1,946.53, prior to the deposit from the first fund raiser
- We can potentially reach out first goal of \$2,500, for the ceiling speakers in the learning commons by the end of the first fund raiser

### **Teacher's report – 19:00**

- For the recent leadership team meeting, the entire staff team was invited to join and give suggestions
- 75 new books has been purchased and added to learning commons

- For student spirit day, options are being identified to involve hybrid learners
- A new idea for students voice team is being explored

### **Principal's Report – 19:10**

- The principal's report presentation was delivered to the council
- New coding resources need to be catalogued in the library before it can be made available to hybrid learners, will provide update by next meeting
- Question for the school photos: will they be able to do class composites?
- Question: can the next notice for the sock drive include the end date?

### **School Year Book – 19:20**

- 2 teachers volunteered to lead the school year book initiative
- Send out a Google survey to get the amount of interest in purchasing
- After the survey, decide on whether we will retain funds to cover for graduating students who cannot afford the year book
- Question: can we get business sponsors for the year book?

### **Previous Meeting Minutes – 19:35**

- **Motion:** to amend September 30, 2021 Meeting Minutes, from 1 Chair and 1 Co-chair, to 3 Co-chairs, the 3 Co-chairs are Amanda Morra, Aleksandra Vald, and Sefi Chassid (Sefi Chassid)  
Seconded by Amanda Morra
- **Motion:** to approve the September 30, 2021 Meeting Minutes with the approved amendment above (Sefi Chassid)  
Seconded by Gav Givon

### **Upcoming Events – 19:40**

- Bring the topic of school council logo design to the next meeting
- Question: can we notify the greater community about the students working on various school community activities such as the year book?
- Question: what's the expectation for the school council's page in the yearbook?

### **Wrap up – 19:50**

- Next council meeting on Dec 2
- Tentative date for the 4<sup>th</sup> council meeting on Jan 27